
5th District Elsmere Letter 
Funded and provided courtesy of Councilwoman Joann I. Personti 

Fall/Winter 2017-2018 
 

Yellow Yard Waste Containers…..As mentioned in our monthly phone message and 
on our website, Waste Management has issued yellow yard waste containers to all homes within 
the Town of Elsmere. This can is to be used for yard waste only; this includes items such as 
grass clippings, leaves, or sticks. Items are to be placed directly into the can and this will 
eliminate the use of plastic bags for yard waste. Please be advised in the event you wish to use 
bags for your yard waste, they must be paper bags which can be found at local hardware stores. 
Yard Waste is collected every Thursday with Trash and Recycling. If you have any questions 
about the yard waste container, please feel free to contact Town Hall at 302-998-2215. 
Annual Dog Fair…..Please join the Town of Elsmere for our Annual Dog Fair at our 
Bark Park located at 400 Baltimore Avenue on Saturday, September 9th starting at 10:00am. 
We will have multiple games/contests, exhibitors, and give-a-ways. We hope to see you there!  If 
you are interested in being an exhibitor at this event please contact Mrs. Cynde Pfirrmann at 
Town Hall 302-998-2215 or by e-mail CPfirrmann@townofelsmere.com. 

Elsmere Police Needy Family Crab Feast Fundraiser…..will be held on 
Saturday, September 23rd, from 6:00pm – 11:00pm at the Elsmere Fire Company.  Tickets are 
$50.00 per person and includes crabs, chicken, potato salad, coleslaw and desserts; beer, wine 
and soda.  For tickets call Chief Laura Giles at 302-998-1173 or email: laura.giles@cj.state.de.us 
All proceeds benefit our Elsmere neighbors is need.  Please consider supporting this event. 
 
Halloween Spooktacular!..... will be held on Friday, October 27th, beginning at 5:00 
pm  at the Elsmere Fire Hall.  Children can also parade around the Fire Hall and get candy from 
our local businesses. Admission to the Fire Hall is free and light refreshments will be available 
for purchase. Please check our website or call Town Hall closer to the event for more 
information. 

Holiday Happenings…..   
The ANNUAL TREE LIGHTING & TOWN HALL OPEN HOUSE is currently planned for 
the evening of Friday, December 8th beginning at 6:00pm. (Rain date: Sat. 12/9). 
 
BREAKFAST WITH SANTA and the annual HOLIDAY PARADE will be held on Sunday, 
December 10th beginning at 8:00am for breakfast, with the Parade starting at 2:00pm (no rain 
date for the parade).  The parade route starts at New Road & Rt. 100 (DuPont Rd) and ends at 
Poplar Avenue and Rt. 2 (Kirkwood Hwy). 
 
Please refer to our website or call Town Hall at 302-998-2215 prior to the scheduled event for 
any changes or weather cancellations. 

Joann I. Personti, 5th District Councilwoman 
108 Jefferson Avenue, ph: 302-998-6608,  Email:  JMIP1014@aol.com 

TOWN OF ELSMERE ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICES:  11 POPLAR AVENUE, PH: 302-998-2215 
Town of Elsmere website:  www.townofelsmere.com 
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